
Gem County Rod & Gun Club Meeting Minutes 

                                      November 8th, 2021 

 
 

Directors Present: Director/Treasurer Shannon Wells, Director David Timony, Director 

Dave Larson 

 

Officers Present: President Russell Trebby, Secretary Jim Bunting  

 

Guests/Members Present: Heather Bunting 

 

Meeting was called to order by President Trebby at 7:07 pm November 8th, 2021 at the 

Senior- Community Center located on 719 S Johns Ave in Emmett, Idaho.  

 

Director Shannon Wells makes the motion to approve the October 2021 GCR&GC 

meeting minutes as written and it is seconded by Director Dave Larson. The motion 

carries.   

 

Member Concerns: None 

  

Treasurer’s Report: Director/Treasurer Shannon Wells reports that the clubs checking 

is $57,412.48, club savings $89,187.27. The club currently has 534 members for 2022.  

 

Range/Club Status: Director Dave Timony stated a shooter was caught at the range past 

open hours of the club which is sundown. Shooter stated the hours of the range were not 

on the website. The hours of the gun range is/was currently on the website. President 

Trebby states that the two port-a-potties now have a cement foundation and are anchored 

to them. Secretary Jim Bunting states he was at the range when it was raining hard and 

the new drainage system was working well. Secretary Bunting also reports that there are 

some cracks in the cement drainages already and an eye should be kept on them. The 

total project cost should be around $30K after some more road mix is brought to the 

range. Director Shannon Wells states that seems low considering all the hand mixing of 

cement that had to be done on the project. 

 

Director Shannon Wells states that she will be physically at the range the first Saturday in 

December and the second week in January to sell memberships. President Trebby said he 

would get that on the clubs website.  

 

Gun Range Road Bridge: President Trebby reports the BSM that is working on the gun 

range erosion project stated they do build canal bridges and have several different 

types/methods of bridges they could build. President Trebby is still trying to get a hold of 

land owner David Shaw to discuss the project. The range would have to be closed for a 

couple of weeks. Director Larry Robertson states that the 15
th

 of April is when the canal 

will fill again. The question of if the club puts in a new bridge who will own it? Director 

Shannon Wells said it would go back to land owner David Shaw and he would have full 



rights to the use of it. Director Larry Robertson states the club should talk to a lawyer 

about the project concerning the clubs right to use the new bridge.  

 

Safety tables: President Trebby states that new gun safety tables would be a good idea 

for the pistol ranges but the current plans may be a little over the top. Director Shannon 

Wells states that no matter who pays for it the club will own them and there should be no 

remodeling of the gun range in the process of installing them.  

 

Director Larry Robertson make the motion to approve the installing of new range safety 

tables and it is seconded by Director Shannon Wells. The motion to approve new safety 

tables carries.  

 

 

Director Shannon Wells makes the motion to adjourn the November 2021 Board of 

Directors/Officers meeting. The motion is seconded by Director Dave Larson and the 

motion carries. 

 

 

 

 

 


